December 2, 2008

Mr. A. G. Helton
President

Action Properties, LIC
110 N. Jerry Clower Bivd.
Yazoo City, MS 39194

Dear A. G.,

I'm writing to let you know how much we appreciate what you have done in Heber
Springs and Cleburne County. Your Stage Plaza development has had a positive impact
on economic development on our area. The old 'Price Chopper' building that you
transformed into Stage Plaza had been a vacant "eyesore" for many years and was one
of my first priorities as Economic Development Director. Besides providing jobs in this
community it repurposed a highly visible building.

Judge Dill, Mayor McPherson and I have enjoyed working with Action Properties and
everyone involved with your project.

A.G., please feel free to use this letter as a reference for any future projects you might
be involved in. If you need any other references please don't hesitate to have anyone
contact me.

Sincerely,
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